
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 10 May 2010 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   John Lyon, Bettie Gilliatt and Anne Stockdale 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Councillor Stuart Parker (from item 10/32) and Mr J Bellis
10/27  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk, David Brodie and Councillor Brian Bailey.
10/28  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
It was with regret that the Parish Council received the resignation of Parish Councillor John Lyon who was moving from the area.  Tribute was paid to the valuable contribution John had made to the work of the Parish Council.

Accordingly, a new Casual Vacancy existed for the Parish Council and the Clerk would be posting the appropriate notices in the Parish immediately.
10/29  CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

The resignation of Councillor Lyon now meant that the Parish Council had only five serving members.  In view of this it was felt inappropriate to appoint a Chairman for the full year until at least one Vacancy had been filled.
RESOLVED:  that i)  Councillor Hilary Davies be appointed as Chairman for the 

                                  Meeting
                             ii)  the appointment of Chairman and Deputy Chairman for the 

                                  ensuing year be deferred to the next meeting
Councillor Hilary Davies took the Chair

10/30  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 March 2010 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
10/31  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)   Stamford Court/Broadmead – Grit Bin – the Clerk reported that he was still waiting to be informed by the CW&C Council when they were ready to fill the container back on site and would keep it safe in the meantime.

     Action:  Clerk to liaise with Councillor Stuart Parker and Highways officers 

2)  The Vicars Cross – Following on from the removal of the stump the Clerk reminded Members that Councillor Bailey had indicated that funds could be made available for planting the area surrounding the Cross.  In addition the Clerk undertook to strim the encroaching vegetation.
3)  Rugby Club Use of Parish Field – the Clerk reported he had spoken to the President of the Rugby Club who was looking into the question of their use of the Parish Council field which required an application to the Planning Authority for a change of use as the field was agricultural land.  The status of the far end of the field where the greenhouses were located was also discussed and the Clerk was asked to clarify its ownership.

Action:  Clerk to pursue ownership issue
4)  Road Issues – it was hoped a meeting would be set up in the very near future.  The Highways Officer had indicated that he was waiting for his budget to be set.  This should be completed in mid-May, thus it made more sense to meet when he knew what constraints he was working to.  Mr Bellis raised his concerns about a variety of issues linked to the road including strategic signage; the impact of HGVs using the A51; the speed limit; the need for a road count.  It was also anticipated that a proposed large housing development at Saighton was also likely to have an effect on the A51 and its residents.
10/32  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  10/10337/FUL – Rear of Heathfield, Tarvin Road – Conversion, Extension and Change of Use to Existing Brick Building to Residential Dwelling
The Parish Council noted that this proposed development had been refused planning permission.
2)  Footpath Issues – concerns were expressed about the footpath running from the A51, alongside the quarry joining that extending from Fir Tree Lane. A resident had contacted the Parish Council about her fears that locked gates were to be installed at the Fir Tree Lane end that would stop people from using it.  Members also discussed the wall built at the side of the footpath and the deteriorating brickwork.  It was agreed that the Clerk contact Public Rights of Way for them to look into this matter and for the Planning Enforcement Officer to be consulted about the height of the wall.
Action:  Clerk to contact PROW and Planning Dept
10/33  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and outlined a difficulty that had arisen with the Parish Council’s three bank accounts for which he apologised.  In addition, he reported that the Internal Audit had been completed and the Annual Return was due to be sent to the Audit Commission for the External Audit.
RESOLVED:  that i)  the report of the Clerk be received
                             ii)  the Parish Council amalgamate its bank accounts

                            iii)  the list of signatories be updated as soon as was practicable

Action – Clerk to arrange change to bank accounts with Barclays Bank plc
10/34   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



224.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        25.00 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – May  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.31          


                      176.68
5)  Bank Charges for storage




               2.00
6)  R Hurley – Removal of Stump                                                 
  25.00

7)  JDH Business Services – Internal Audit



   85.20

8)  Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Annual Sub

 146.69

9)  Broker Network Ltd – PC Insurance




 318.27
10/35   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.40
10/36  REPRESENTATION ON OUTSIDE BODIES
RESOLVED:  that owing to the depleted membership of the Parish Council 
                       consideration of this matter be deferred to the next meeting
10/37   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Letter of resignation from Councillor Mrs Sheila Cowell
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Gowy Community Forum – 1 June 2010
Overview and Scrutiny Seminar 
Cheshire Association of Local Councils

Annual Subscription Renewal 
10/38  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the meetings for the following year will be held on:-

Monday 19 July 2010 

Monday 6 September 2010 

Monday 25 October 2010 

Monday 6 December 2010 

Monday 24 January 2011 

Monday 14 March 2011 

Monday 9 May 2011 (AGM) 

10/39   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Bins – concerns were expressed about refuse bins being left outside properties on the pavement for longer than was necessary and in some cases all week.  Councillor Stuart Parker informed Members that this was currently not an offence per the local authority but he would take this up with officers.  It was also clarified that refuse that is left on pavement etc when being collected, if really bad, would be cleared up.

2)  Littleton Hall – Hedge – it was reported that the hedge was overgrowing the footpath on Littleton Lane.

Action:  Clerk to contact Highways Dept

3)  Pearl Lane – Pothole – it was reported that there was a hazardous pothole on Pearl Lane which required attention.  Councillor Stuart Parker explained the CW&C Highways process of attention to potholes of conducting interim repairs and then a rolling programme of full repairs.
4)  Roundabout Grid – a grid had been up on the roundabout which had caused a hazard.

Action:  Clerk to contact Highways Dept to check grid now safe

5)  Traffic Survey – Councillor Parker reported on the survey of traffic that passed through Christleton which included Littleton Lane at his request.
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